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Thoughts of Gratitude… 
“Be thankful for what you have; you'll end up having more. 
If you concentrate on what you don't have, you will never, 
ever have enough.”― Oprah Winfrey

“Gratitude makes sense of our past, brings peace for today, 
and creates a vision for tomorrow.” — Melody Beattie

“The soul that gives thanks can find comfort in everything; 
the soul that complains can find comfort in nothing.” ― 
Hannah Whitall Smith

 “When we focus on our gratitude, the tide 
of disappointment goes out and the tide of 
love rushes in.” —Kristin Armstrong

 

Celebration on Student Attendance 
 

● End of 1st quarter of SY 22-23 Attendance 
percentage was at 88.74%  

● End of 1st quarter SY23-24 Attendance was at  
90.29% 

● This data shows that there has been an increase 
in attendance this school year from last year.  

● We appreciate parents supporting our 
Attendance protocol of calling into the school 
when their child is not going to be at school.  

● We also appreciate parents making an effort to 
contact teachers about the schoolwork that will 
be missed and how to make that up. 

● Overall Bluff Eagle students look forward to 
coming to school, they enjoy being at Bluff school 
and they love their teachers.  

 



Important Dates

Nov 6th-10th - Book Fair in Library 
7:30am-8:15am - Each Day 
11:30am-12:00pm - Each day

Nov 8th - School Board Meeting @ DO 3pm 
Nov 15th - Bluff Cultural Night @ 5:00-7:00pm 
Nov 22nd-24th - Thanksgiving Break (NO SCHOOL) 
Nov 30th - SCC Meeting @ Bluff 4pm 
The month of November is Heritage Language month, 
each day there will be an activity, CLICK HERE! 

Parent Friendly Reminders:

● Please call the office if or when your child 
is absent. (Bring medical note if 
applicable.) 

● Call the office BEFORE 2:45pm if your 
child WILL NOT be riding the bus, and if 
you would please be here by 3:00pm to 
pick them up.  

● Please call the front office before 9:00am 
if you would like to have lunch with your 
child. CLICK HERE FOR LUNCH MENU!

○ Lunch begins at 11:15am
○ Adult Lunch: $4.40

● Reminder to send your child to school 
each day unless they are sick. 

Contact Information:
Front Office - Fenesia 
(435) 678-1296
fmanygoats@sjsd.org 

Attendance Celebrations!
● Popcorn for students with 100% attendance Mon-Fri EVERY 

Friday! 
● Class weekly attendance celebration every week for the class 

with the BEST attendance Monday-Friday! 
● 100% attendance class Attendance = 1 letter towards spelling 

out “Perfect Attendance” and “Attendance Matters” phrases. 
When the class spells out the phrase they get to choose a 
class incentive or party. 



Try the following exercise to connect you to your 
environment:

● Sit very still
● Notice and describe to yourself

○ 1 thing you can see
○ 1 thing you can feel
○ 1 thing you can hear
○ 1 thing you can smell
○ 1 thing you can taste

● Alternative:
○ 5 things you can see
○ 4 things you can feel
○ 3 things you can hear
○ 2 things you can smell
○ 1 thing you can taste

If you or your student(s) are overwhelmed, anxious or 
even sad, please reach out to a trusted friend, mental 
health specialists or to the school counseling staff.  
We are happy to help.

The seasons are rapidly changing, which can bring many different feelings up, from being 

happy and excited for the winter activities, or sadness that summer is over, and some activities 
will have to wait for next year.  It is a good time to reflect on and check in with our five 
senses. Your five senses play an essential part in your mental health. They help you interpret 
thoughts and feelings about your surrounding environment and how to incorporate 
mindfulness when life is stressful or just feels really busy.  Grounding techniques can be 
applied anywhere at any time to offer peace, gratitude and clarity for any age.



Carolyn Ballinger, Special Education 

November is  a time to consider all the things in our daily lives 
that we are thankful for.  Traditionally we think of the harvest 
and give thanks for the abundance of food given to us through 
our labor and by the goodness of mother earth.  We are grateful 
for our family and friends who share our lives with us.  We 
remember the beauty of everything that surrounds us in nature.  
And we especially give thanks for the children gathered around 
the table with us.  Each one is precious and beloved above all 
things, for each child is beautiful beyond all measure.





Kindergarten November Newsletter 2023-2024 
Dear Families, 

Well, we made it through Halloween. and now we have 2 weeks before Thanksgiving and 
midterm reports! Thank you to all who sent treats and snacks! The students were thrilled. 

This month in reading we are working on identifying ending and middle sounds of 
consonant-vowel-consonant (C-V-C) words, naming all of the sounds we hear in a word, and 
we will begin sounding out nonsense words. 

In math we will be learning math fact families. By that I mean what two smaller numbers make 
up a larger number. For example, 2+3, 1+4, 0+5 and their reversals all make 5. 

Please practice counting to 50 then 100, reading sight words, and naming letter names and 
letter sounds daily with your child.  Thank you for letting me teach your wonderful children!

Sincerely, 

Mrs. Lupe Hanson

ghanson@sjsd.org

Important Dates in November

5th - Daylight Savings Time (turn   
clocks back 1 hour)

6th-10th - Book Fair in the Library

22nd-24th - Thanksgiving Break

Birthdays in November

Nov. 11th Weston
Nov. 16th Bailey

Nov. 16th Braiden

mailto:ghanson@sjsd.org


First Grade November Newsletter 2023
Dear first grade families,

WOW! We are now in the month of November. There are few things I want to inform you 
about. But first I want to thank you all for working hard with your student at home. In 
doing their daily reading log and working on the acadience reading and math study 
packets. Keep working on those reading logs and study packets,. Middle of the year 
testing is coming around the corner. 

PLEASE remember that attendance is very important. We are starting to dive deep into 
first grade content in reading, math, and writing. So, your students attendance is very 
important. 

Also, please have your students come to school in warm clothing. It is getting colder each 
day. 

Lastly, I love having your student in my class. They are making academic growth each day 
they come to school. Let me know if you have any questions. 

Ms. Begay

Important Dates:
Nov. 5th Daylight Savings
Nov 6-10 Book Fair (Library)
Nov. 23-25 Thanksgiving       

  Break (No School)

November Birthdays
Zayden 11/10



2nd Grade
2nd Grade November Newsletter 2022

2nd grade students and families,

We are already to November! This year is flying by! A 
few things I would like to remind each of you as the 
weather is changing and we are working hard here at 
school.

Please have your child bring a coat if they have one. 
The weather is unpredictable sometimes and we would 
like them to play outside as much as possible!

Another thing, we are working hard at improving our 
reading and math skills. Please, please encourage your 
child to read at home. This would help their reading 
tremendously. Also remind them to practice their math 
facts daily.

These kids are great kids! I love being their teacher! 

Mrs. Brown

Important Dates in November

5th - Daylight Savings Time (turn   
clocks back 1 hour)
6th-10th - Book Fair in the Library
22nd-24th - Thanksgiving Break

No Birthdays in 
November



3rd, 4th, and 5th Grade ELA - Mrs. Richmond’s 
November Newsletter

Can you believe it’s November?  This month we will be working on writing 
argumentative, or opinion,  essays in all grade levels.  

In 4th and 5th grades we are also working on comparing and contrasting two 
texts about the same topic or two stories about the same character. We are also 
working on understanding figurative language.

In 3rd grade we are working on finding the author’s point of view and being able 
to differentiate between the author’s point of view and their own point of view.  

Most students haven’t been turning in their reading calendars.  Reading every 
day is very important.  So, this month we will be doing our reading calendar a 
little bit differently than in the past.  Students will need to bring back their 
reading calendar every Friday.  I will check it and stamp it.  If students  have not 
read or don’t bring it back they will not get credit for that week.  At the end of 
the quarter we will have a party with a movie.  Students must earn the ability to 
go to the party by doing their reading.  Students have been told about the 
changes to the reading calendar in class.

Reading Calendar Movie Prizes
20 days of reading - Go to the Party
25 days of reading - Party and Hot 
Chocolate
30 days of reading - Party, Hot Chocolate 
and Popcorn

November Birthdays
Lukesha 3rd
Harley 22nd

Thanksgiving!
Happy



Students and Families,, 
Students, day after day you 
amaze me with your willingness 
to learn and the ability to 
persevere through hard 
concepts.. I cannot let this 
month go by without thanking 
you all for your hard work 
and dedication to continue 
your education. You are the 
best!!                -Mrs. Wallis 

Important Dates in November: 
November is Heritage Month -look for the announcement
showing the activities and what traditional items to wear each day.
1st- Field Trip to Natural Bridges (5th grade)
5th -Daylight Savings Time-*turn clocks back 1 hour
6th-10th - Book Fair in the library
11th - Veterans Day
22nd-24th - Thanksgiving Break - No School

5th grade MATH: This next month we will be working on multiplication and division 

and 5th will move onto using all operations to work with decimals. This is a new 
concept for them, so please encourage them to stay focused and follow all steps - 
even the smallest ones

4th grade MATH: We’ve been working on multiplying 2 digits by 1 digit. We will 

add larger numbers as we go and how to regroup to the next place value when the 
products are larger than 9. Then, move on to multiply by 2 digits!

3rd grade MATH:  We started learning about division for the first time. We are 

modeling and drawing pictures to represent division. We will transfer this 
knowledge and apply it to multiplying and dividing from 0 to 10.  

3rd/4th/5th Grade November Newsletter- Mrs. Wallis’ Class



Heritage Language Bluff Pageant
Oct. 27, 2023 

   Níłchʼitsʼósí

The month of November, Níłch’its’ósí is Slender Winds. For the 
winter has begun. The light but bitter cold wintry winds are ever 
present. Traditional winter ceremonies and activities are 
performed. Daylight is short and the nights are long.
Sacred songs and stories are taught and learned in the homes.

Miss Bluff Princess 
2022-23

Shizuku Yamamoto

Mr. Bluff Warrior
2022-23

Tanner Benally

Miss Bluff 
Princess
2023-24

Dallas Mitchell

November is Heritage Month and we will 
be celebrating our Diné heritage all 
month long. Student can participate and 
earn SOAR tickets.

Happy
Thanksgiving!





Breakfast Prices:
Ault Breakfast………….$3.00
Non-Student Child…….$2.00
Milk (Extra)...................$0.40

Call BEFORE 9:30am to order 
lunch. Cash or Check ONLY!

Lunch Prices:
Adult Lunch……………………...$4.40
Adult Salad (Pre-Order Only…..$3.00
Non-Student Child 0-12 yrs……$2.40
Non-Student Child 13-17 yrs…..$2.70
Milk (Extra).................................$0.40


